
 
 
 
XAVIER BECERRA        State of California  
Attorney General        DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE    

455 Golden Gate Ave 
San Francisco, CA  94102 

 
Telephone:  (415) 703-2548 
Facsimile:  (415) 703-2552 

E-Mail:  Michael.Mongan@doj.ca.gov 
 

December 14, 2017 
Via Federal Express 
 
Mr. Scott S. Harris, Clerk 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC  20543 
 
RE: No. 17-719, Barry Bauer, et al. v. Xavier Becerra, et al.  
 
 
Dear Mr. Harris: 
 

The petition for a writ of certiorari in this case was filed on November 9, 2017.  The 
response to the petition is currently due on or before December 14, 2017.  Pursuant to Rule 30.4, 
respondents respectfully request that the time for filing a response to the petition be extended by 
33 days, to and including January 16, 2018.   

Respondents have received notice that at least one amicus curiae intends to file a brief in 
support of the pending petition for certiorari.  The requested extension will allow respondents to 
review this brief before filing its response.  This is respondents’ first request for an extension of 
time.  

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
            /s/ Michael J. Mongan 
 

Michael Mongan 
Deputy Solicitor General 

 
For XAVIER BECERRA 

Attorney General 
 
 

cc: Paul D. Clement, Counsel of Record for Petitioners 


